
Lions Club Clarence and Meals on Wheels – Accommodation 

Ms BROWN question to MINISTER for HOUSING and PLANNING 

The Lions Club Clarence and Meals on Wheels currently operate out of 10 Binalong 
Road, Mornington and have done so for a few years. Meals on Wheels currently services 
300 people on the eastern shore down to Dunalley. These charities are an invaluable 
resource. Due to Homes Tasmania acquiring the land, the Lions Club and Meals on 
Wheels are being evicted on 31 December 2024. Are you aware that your department is 
evicting two well-established and essential charities with nowhere to go? If so, what are 
you doing to find appropriate accommodation for them? 


